Annex 7
Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 10 March 2022 11:10

To: licensing@york.gov.uk;

Subject: Licensing Application | Comment as a record

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Madam / Sir

Ref: Late Licence Application - 2 Many Wincs

Date: 02/03/22 Applicant: 2 Many Wines Premises Address: 3 Bishopthorpe Road
Summary:

Extension to the licensable hours and the boundaries of the licensed area to the front terrace.
Supply of Alcohol: Monday to Sunday 10:00 hrs to 02:00 hrs

Live Music

Monday to Sunday 10:00 hrs to 02:00 hrs

Recorded Music: Monday to Sunday 09:00 hrs to 02:00 hrs Plays

Monday to Sunday 10:00 hrs to 02:00hrs

Opening Hours:

Monday to Sunday 10:00 hrs to 02:00 hrs

End of Representation: 30/03/2022

COMMENT

As residents o, Darnborough Street York, our property lies approximately 35 metres from the premises [2
Many Wines] which is applying for the late license.

The surrounding areas to the applicant also serve the primary purpose as residential and whilst the street has
commercial operations on either side, establishments serving alcohol, playing music, across extended hours
pose the following issues for the residents of the area......

- Dramatically increased noise level omitted from the premises at unreasonable hours

- Impacting the sleep patterns of residents



- Impact on the fundamental basic living standards of all local residents

- Noise pollution

- Taxis/uber waiting and sounding horns to notify customers

- Reduced parking for residents

- Live music hours exlended by 1460hts per annum [Est 20% incroase per annum

" Recorded music hours extended by 1460hrs per annum [Fst 20% increasc per annum]

- Loiieiing of partons after closurc potentially SR

- Loitering of partons after closure potentially iftoxicated and chance of altercations

- Loitering of partons after closure potentially intoxicated and chance of altercations / violence
- Loitering of patrons after closure, littering

- Loitering of patrons after closure, foul language

- Al fresco activities and patrons competing with the noise of passing traffic raisc of voices / shouting to be
heard

- Consumption of aicohoi by pairons close iv a very busy fvad / danger io lifc

Abovs cites the fundamental reasone why we strangly oppose granting the extension of the license and we
welcome to discuss this matter in person prior to the 30/03/2022.

With this in mind, please could you contact us on the above email address or call Tt

Kind regards
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Cooke, Lesley

From: = | !
Sent: 25 March 2022 11:11

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Re: FW: Variation of premises licence, 3 Bishopthorpe Road
Attachments: Screenshot 2022-03-25 at 09.08.43.png

Categories: Jan

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Licensing Team
Many thanks for your email and forwarding on the correspondence from Mr Lajoinie.

The detail he has shared documents an intent to reduce several parameters from the initial submission and
we are keen to share the following feedback below

[Pls see comments in line.....

We are reviewing the opening hours, but we will not be looking at opening until 2am. We have
discussed the following with the council and the licensing officer:

A key concern shared by the residents [Please see example of anonymous door drop attached] is
about the nature of the request for 2am in the initial proposal. Whilst My Lajoinie calls out in
his response that there is no intention to not to open until 2am - il this was granted and the
property was sub-let then there are serious concerns to the intentions of profiting [in absence]
from the increased hours ol trading and disruption to the residents principally around...

1] The prevention of public nuisance.
and
2] The prevention of crime and disorder.

opening hours would be until 23:00 from Sunday to Thursday (same as now) and 00:00 on Friday and
Saturday.

Given an cstablishment opposite to the representor [Angel On The Green| operates across the
following parameters below [application ref CYC-053764] we would be keen to see consistency
when reviewing the application by Mr Lajoinie.

1] The supply ot alcohol inside the venue for consumption on and ofT the premises to be 1 lam
to 23:00hrs only on all days

2] No licensable activity shall take place in the Outside Patio Area after 20:00hrs on all days to
prevent public nuisance being caused to nearby residents

3| A barrier screening shall be installed around the Outside Patio Area to delineate this from the
highway, and such barrier screcning shall be in place at all times when the Outside Patio arca is
in use.
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Beyond the above, Th A\ngel on The Green is also required to remove the tables by 8pm latest

each d&_‘y‘} to avold lot nea vdindividuals uthng on them post thig tirne.

We wouldn't be playing music, have plays or any other entertainment outside in the evening.

As per application approval for [CYC-053764] no music [recorded/played/dj] would be allowed

nutside at atl rimes and mside the venue curtaited ai 23:00hrs
Our terrace would be open until Spm (same as for the other venues on the street).

Understood, with the prompt removal of pairons on the hour and prompt removal ot all tables
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We like to think that we are a very reasonable wine shop/bar owners and apologise tor the scare we
have created by wanted Lo exlend the opening hours to unreasonable hours.

. n
é

Thank you, as you are aware the family have lived on the street for many years. We
know It very well, tne parerns of benhavior of iife on ine sireei iherefore vur sentirnerni

around our concerns are genuine and drawn from experiences over the years.

We are also mindful that the above recommendations would protect all establishments
on the street in terms of attracting the wrong kind of attention and provide a great
foundation to trade for the years to come.

In summary, these are the key points that we would like to be documented in any
approval whilst there will be representation from the family [subject to health] at the
hearing.

Please do not hesitate to contact us with any questions related to the above.

Kind regards

On Wed, Mar 23, 2022 at 10:00 AM licensing@york.gov.uk <licensing@york.gov.uk> wrote:

Dear



Please see the email below from the applicant for the licence variation for 3
Bishopthorpe Road.

Please let us know if you would like to amend or withdraw your representation on
the basis of the information below.

regards

Licensing Team

City of York Council | Public Protection

Hazel Court Eco Depot, James Street, York, YO10 3DS

www.york.gov.uk | facebook.com/cityofyork | @CityofYork

Working together, to improve and make a difference

From: Cyriaque - ®

Sent: 22 March 2022 17:02

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Re: Variation of premises licence, 3 Bishopthorpe Road
Importance: High

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless
you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi

Please see our response below

"Dear

We have received your concern from the council and we would like to update you on the latest
regarding our application.

The well being of our neighbours and the environment we are establishing ourselves in is very

important to us and we love getting support from the local community also receiving advice from
people who have been trading in the street (past and current).

We are reviewing the opening hours, but we will not be looking at opening until 2am. We have
discussed the following with the council and the licensing officer:

opening hours would be until 23:00 from Sunday to Thursday (same as now) and 00:00 on Friday
and Saturday.

We wouldn't be playing music, have plays or any other entertainment outside in the evening.
Our terrace would be open until 9pm (same as for the other venues on the street).
Our customer base is mainly composed of young professionals, young families, more established

families and couples and we have a task to create a responsible drinking environment for the younger
generation, this is a priority for us.



We like to think that we are a very reasonable wine shaop/bar owners and apologise for the scare we
have created by wanted to extend the opening hours to unreasonable hours.

I hope that we will be able to welcome you in our establishment very soon and that we have
managed to reassure you.

All the best

On 22/03/2022 1600, hcensing@york,gov,uk wrote:
Dear Sir

We have received a representation from a neighbour in respect of your application
for variation which is attached.

You may wish to engage with the representor to discuss their objection. If you
would fike io reply to the objector we can send your reply onio them via this email.

Kind regards
Licensing Section

t: 01904 552422 | e: licensing@york.gov.uk

Privacy Notice

City of York Council respects your privacy. For details of the information we callect, how we use it and who we may
share it with, please visit hitps://www.york.gov.ukiprivacy

City of York Council | Public Protection
Place Directorate, Hazel Court Eco Depot, James Street, York, YO10 3DS

www.york.gov.uk | facebook.com/cityofyork | @CityofYork

Working together, to improve and make a difference

We take your privacy seriously. For details of the information we collect, how we
use it and who we may share it with please see the Public Protection Privacy Policy
on our website, www.york.gov.uk




Cooke, Lesley

From: '

Sent: 22 March 2022 19:56

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Cc:

Subject: Representation re; application for extension of alcohol and music licences

regarding: 2 Many Wines, Bishopthorpe Road, York.

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Representation re: application for extension of alcohol and music licences regarding:
2 Many Wines, Bishopthorpe Road, York.

Residents making representation:

We wish to make a representation about the above application to change existing alcohol
and music licencing conditions on the following grounds:

The prevention of public nuisance

The proposed extension of the boundaries onto the pavement and the longer hours of the
alcohol licence will increase the likelihood of a public nuisance for local residents, in
particular around the residential area on St Benedicts Road which faces the rear of the
commercial properties on Bishopthorpe Road.

In particular, we believe that the extension of the licensing hours to 02.00 will encourage
more people to visit the road after 11 for the opportunity of drinking and socialising
beyond the usual 11 pm restriction.

We believe that the parking bays opposite the properties on Promenade Row and other
sections of St Benedict’s Road will be used as convenient parking and that the residents will
be subject to disruption and noise during the night.

We have good reasons for this assumption. We have lived here for 8 years and remember
well the noise disruption caused by the cars and the delivery drivers from the then
Dominos Pizza shop (now part of Robinsons).

Domino’s planning application to extend their working hours was refused on the ground of
the disruptive noise affecting local residents including those on Promenade Row. They
were already operating beyond the hours permitted This is a matter of public record. The
noise included banging car doors, loud conversations and fights during the small hours of
the morning.

Additionally, the application for live music until 0200 will also cause a public nuisance. Live

music is often amplified and the noise will affect many residential properties in the area.
1



We hope that you will take these representations into consideration and look forward to
hearing the outcome of these applications.

Yours sincerely,

23/03/2022



Cooke, Lesley

From: >

Sent: 30 March 2022 20:48

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Re: 2 Many Wines, 3 Bishopthorpe Road, York - Application to Vary the Premises
Licence

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Lesley,
Thank you very much indeed for this information

We welcome the amendments to the application which have been arrived at through the process of
mediation, and wish to thank all the parties involved.

However, we are minded to continue with the representation for the following reasons:

1. We do not understand why the times of the last sales and closing times on Fridays and Saturdays are
different from other businesses on the road - The Angel on the Green opposite, for example. Might
this encourage other businesses to open later on these days and bring more people into the area
looking for a later drinking time? It could alter the current good relations between the businesses
and the local residents which is such a positive and attractive aspect of this area.

2. Our main concern in our representation is about the disturbance which may occur as a result of
customers parking opposite the houses in Promenade Row. As stated in our original representation,
we have had past experience of disturbances caused by people parking in close proximity to
bedrooms after 11pm and worry that the current proposals may result in this happening again.

Please advise us how to make these points to the licensing committee now that the original application has
changed.

Yours sincerely,

On Wed, 30 Mar 2022 at 08:35, licensing(@yvork.gov.uk <licensing@york.gov.uk> wrote:

Good Morning

| am writing with regards to your representation (objection) relating to the application to vary the
premises licence for the above premises. North Yorkshire Police has mediated with the applicant
who has agreed to modify the application, the hours and conditions agreed with the Police are
detailed below:

Timings Sale of alcohol:

10:00hrs - 23:00hrs — Sunday — Thursday



10:00hrs - midnight — Friday and Saturday
Opening times:
09:00hrs — 23:30hrs — Sunday — Thursday
09:00hrs — 00:30hrs — Friday and Saturday
Conditions to be added:
1. The outside seating area shall close at 21:00hrs daily.
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3. There shall be no vertical drinking in the outside area.

4 All tables and chairs in the outside licensed area shall be stacked immediately after
21:00hrs and stored away securely within the premises when closed.

if the modification to the application have satisfied your concerns in relation to this application
and you now wish to withdraw your representation please confirm in writing (via email), please
make it clear that you are withdrawing your representation. If we do not hear from you we wiil
assume that you want your representation to stand and this appiication wiii be determined at a
Sub-Committee hearing.

As the last date for representation is today, we have to start the process with regards to
arranging a hearing tomorrow, therefore it you receive notificatione from the Council Democratic
Services Section before you have had time to cansider this email, please do not think this
prevents you from withdrawing your representation, if you wish you can withdraw your
representation at any time prior to the hearing.

Due to the modifications to the application, if you wish for your representation to stand, you can
also submit additional information that can be considered by Counciliors who will determine this
application, details of how to do this will be provided within the notification sent out by Democratic
Services.

| have attached guidance notes with regards to representations that you may find useful.

Kind regards

Lesley

Lesley Cooke | Licensing Manager



Cooke, Lesley

From: Wherrett, Janice
Sent: 29 March 2022 09:28
To: Cooke, Lesley
Subject: FW: 2 Many Wines
Importance: High

FYI

From:

Sent: 28 March 2022 14:50

To: Wherrett, Janice <Janice.Wherrett@york.gov.uk>

Subject: Re: 2 Many Wines

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you

recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Hi Janice (as requested, post code at bottom with sign off)!,

I would like to raise concerns about the licensing application that has been submitted by 2 Many
Wines at 3 Bishopthorpe Road to extend their opening hours until 02.00 in the morning, 7 days a
week and to seat customers outside during these hours. Currently 2 Many Wines is open until 23.00,
serving drinks and playing music indoors until this time.

This is a residential area, with many peaple having young families - | myself being one of these
people. The noise of customers outside these premises or leaving the premises so late at night
would cause considerable disturbance and bring the possibility of other anti social behavior. | am
already struggling with an increase in rubbish blowing into my front garden, as well as hearing fights
break out over weekends!

Since there is already disturbance caused by some customers leaving the Angel on the Green at the
earlier time of 23.00, there is no doubt that extended opening house and extended boundaries of the
licensed area outs the current premises at 2 Many Wines will cause a significant increase in noise.

| like living in this area as it is a safe, family area net to good schools. This is unwelcome and will
change the make up of the area.

| will appreciate being kept informed on this.

Kind Regards,



Sent from my iPhone

128 Mar 2022, at 14:22, Wherrett, Janice <Janice.Whometnfgyark goy nk> wrote;

i A i A ELE 8 Bl i

Good Afternoon

Thank vou for vour email, in order for us 1o accept this as a writien
representation can you please resend including your full postal address.

lanice Wherrett | Licensing Assistant

t: 01904 552422 | janice.wherrett@york.gov.uk

City of York Council | Place Directorate. Public Protection,
iiazei Court Eco Depot, iames Streetj York Y010 305
www.york.gov.uk | facebook.com/cityofyork | @CityofYork

Piease be advised that following the latest Government advice regarding the
outbreak of Coronavirus (COVID-19), the Licensing Section wili be working
from home where possible. Emails and calls will still be responded to but it
may take a little longer than usual. We apologise in advance for any
inconvenience this may cause. It would help us greatly if you could
communicate by email wherever possible.

Privacy Notice

City of York Council respects your privacy. For details of the information we collect,
how we use it and who we may share it with, please visit
hitps://www.york.qgov.uk/privacy

From: »
Sent: 25 March 2022 14:18

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: 2 Many Wines

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open
attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

To whom it may concern,

| would like to raise concerns about the licensing application that has been submitted by 2 Many
Wines at 3 Bishopthorpe Road to extend their opening hours until 02.00 in the morning, 7 days a

2



week and to seat customers outside during these hours. Currently 2 Many Wines is open until 23.00,
serving drinks and playing music indoors until this time.

This is a residential area, with many people having young families - | myself being one of these
people. The noise of customers outside these premises or leaving the premises so late at night
would cause considerable disturbance and bring the possibility of other anti social behavior. | am
already struggling with an increase in rubbish blowing into my front garden, as well as hearing fights
break out over weekends!

Since there is already disturbance caused by some customers leaving the Angel on the Green at the
earlier time of 23.00, there is no doubt that extended opening house and extended boundaries of the
licensed area outs the current premises at 2 Many Wines will cause a significant increase in noise.

| like living in this area as it is a safe, family area net to good schools. This is unwelcome and will
change the make up of the area.

| will appreciate being kept informed on this.

Kind Regards,
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Help protect the environment! - please don't print this email unless you really need to.
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This communication is from City of York Council.

The information contained within, and in any attachment(s), is confidential and legally
privileged. It is for the exclusive use of the intended recipient(s). If you are not the intended
recipient(s), please note that any form of distribution, copying or use of this communication,
or the information within, is strictly prohibited and may be unlawful. Equally, you must not
disclose all, or part, of its contents to any other person.

If you have received this communication in error, please return it immediately to the sender,
then delete and destroy any copies of it.

City of York Council disclaims any liability for action taken in reliance on the content of this
communication.

City of York Council respects your privacy. For more information on how we use your
personal data, please visit https://www.york.gov.uk/privacy






Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 30 March 2022 12:29

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Re: 2 Many Wines, 3 Bishopthorpe Road, York - Application to Vary the Premises

Licence

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Good Morning Lesley,
Thank you for your email.

| do still wish to oppose the licence extension - | am not sure on what | am being instructed to do in order to still
oppose this?

| strongly believe that extension past 23.00 will cause unnecessary disruptions and social issues, especially around
race dates, in a residential family area. If businesses with to remain open so late they need to move further into the
city centre.

Please advise on my next steps?

Thanks

On Wednesday, 30 March 2022, 08:36:02 BST, licensing@york.gov.uk <licensing@york.gov.uk> wrote:

Good Morning

| am writing with regards to your representation (objection) relating to the application to vary the
premises licence for the above premises. North Yorkshire Police has mediated with the applicant
who has agreed to modify the application, the hours and conditions agreed with the Police are
detailed below:

Timings Sale of alcohol:

10:00hrs - 23.00hrs — Sunday — Thursday
10:00hrs - midnight — Friday and Saturday
Opening times:

09:00hrs — 23:30hrs — Sunday ~ Thursday
09.00hrs — 00:30hrs — Friday and Saturday

Conditions to be added:

1. The outside seating area shall close at 21:00hrs daily.



2 There shall be no more than 20 seats provided for customer use in the outside seating area.
Customers shall be served by way of waiter/waitress service only.

3. There shall be ne vertical drinking in the outside area.

4 Al tables and chairs in the outside licensed area shall be stacked immediately after 21:00hrs and
stored away securely within the premises when closed.

If the modification to the application have satisfied your concerns in reiation to this appiication and
vou now wish to withdraw your ranresentation please confirm in writing (via email). please make it
clear that you are withdrawing your representation. If we do not hear from you we will assume

that you want your representation to stand and this application will be determined at a Sub-
Committee hearing.

As the last date for representation is today, we have to start the process with regards to arranging
a hearing tomorrow, therefore il you receive notifications from the Council Demacratic Services
Section before you have had time to consider this emaii, please do not think this prevents you
from withdrawing your representation, if you wish you can withdraw your representation at any
time prior to the hearing.

Due to the modifications to the application, if you wish for your representation to stand, you can
also submit additional information that can be considered by Councillors who will determine this

annlication detaila of haw o do this will he providad within the notification sent cut by lemoeeratic
ication, datails of haw 10 00 this !

Services. ’

| have attached guidance notes with regards to representations that you may find useful.
Kind regards

Lesley

Lesley Cooke | Licensing Manager

t: 01904 552422 e: licensing@york.gov.uk

City of York Council | Public Protection

Place Directorate | Eco Depot, Hazel Court, James Street | York YO10 3DS

www.york.gov.uk | facebook.com/cityofyork |@CityofYork




Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 29 March 2022 12:56

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Ce: Wherrett, Janice

Subject: 3 Bishopthorpe Rd licensing application

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Sir/Madam,

| would like to raise concerns about the 3 Bishopthorpe Road licencing application for 2 Many Wines for extending
opening hours to 2AM every day of the week, and seating customers outside during these times.

Currently 2 Many Wines is open until 11PM, with no outdoor areas.

This licencing application represents a large change from existing licensing in the area - The Angel on the Green
closes at 11PM.

3 Bishopthorpe Road is located in a residential area and clearly the proposed changes will increase noise and

disturbance to residents considerably, as well as the possibility of other anti-social behaviours given that the
proposed opening times are so much later than other licensed premises in the area.

Kind regards,






Cooke, Lesley

From: _

Sent: 29 March 2022 21:58

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: objection to extending opening hours for 2 Many Wines

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

We, ( , would like to raise concerns
about the licencing application that has been submitted by 2 Many Wines at 3 Bishopthorpe Road to extend
their opening hours to 02:00 in the morning, 7 days a week and to seat customers outside during these hours.
Currently 2 Many Wines is open until 22:30, serving drinks until this time. This is a residential area and the
noise of customers outside the premises or leaving the premiscs so late at night would cause considerable
disturbance and bring the possibility of other anti-social behaviours.

2 Many wines has been a welcome addition to the street and we wish the company well. However, since
there is already disturbance caused by some customers leaving the Angel on the Green at the earlier time of
23:00, there is no doubt that extended opening hours and extended boundaries of the licensed area outside
the current premises at 2 Many Wines will cause a significant increase in noise. We do not see the rationale
for extending opening hours to beyond that allowed at the Angel on the Green as well as other pubs in the
area such as The Swan.

Best wishes,






Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 30 March 2022 12:03

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: Re: objection to extending opening hours for 2 Many Wines

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Dear Lesley,

Thank you for providing this additional information. In light of the information you have provided, we
would like to modify our representation to be as follows:

2 Many wines has been a welcome addition to the street and we wish the company well. It is great to hear
that the applicant has modified their application to limit the timing of sale of alcohol and opening times. The
additional conditions for use of the outside seating area are also very welcome and shows good
consideration for the needs of the local residents.

However, we would still like to register our objection to the late sale of alcohol time of midnight and
closing time of 00:30 on Fridays and Saturdays.

This is a residential area and the noise of customers leaving the premises so late at night would cause
considerable disturbance and bring the possibility of other anti-social behaviours. Since there is already
disturbance caused by some customers leaving the Angel on the Green at the earlier time of 23:00, there is
no doubt that extending the opening hours at 2 Many Wines will cause a significant increase in noise.

We do not see the rationale for extending opening hours to beyond that allowed at the Angel on the Green
as well as other pubs in the area such as The Swan. Indeed, if 2 Many Wines is allowed the extended
opening hours on Friday and Saturday this sets a precedent for other establishments to do the same. It
therefore only seems fair (to both residents and venues) to match the opening times of other establishments
in the area, and not to exceed them.

Best wishes,

On Wed, 30 Mar 2022 at 09:03, licensing@york.gov.uk <licensing@york.gov.uk> wrote:

Good Morning

Thank you for your representation (objection) relating to the application to vary the premises
licence for the above premises which has been logged.

North Yorkshire Police has mediated with the applicant who has agreed to modify the application,
the hours and conditions agreed with the Police are detailed below:

Timings Sale of alcohol:

10:00hrs - 23:00hrs — Sunday — Thursday

1



10:00hrs - midnight — Friday and Saturday
Opening times:
09:00hrs — 23:30hrs — Sunday — Thursday
09:00hrs — 00:30hrs — Friday and Saturday
Conditions to be added:
1. The outside seating area shall close at 21:00hrs daily.
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seating area. Customers shall be served by way of waiter/waitress service only.
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3. There shall be no vertical drinking in the outside area.

4 All tables and chairs in the outside licensed area shall be stacked immediately after
21-00hrs and stored away securely within the premises when closed.
If the madification to the application have satisfied your concerns in rolation to this application
and you now wish to withdraw your representation please confirm in writing (via email), please
make it clear that you are withdrawing your representation. If we do not hear from you we wili
assume thal you wanl your representation to stand and this appiication wiil be determined ai a
Sub-Committee hearing.
As the last date for representation is today, we have to start the process with regards to
arranging a hearing tomorrow, therefore ii you receive notifications fivin the Cuuiii Temouiativ
Services Section before you have had time to consider this email, please do not think this
srevents you from withdrawing your representation, if you wish you can withdraw vour
representation at any time prior to the hearing.
Due to the modifications to the application, if you wish for your representation to stand, you can
also submit additional information that can be considered by Councillors who will-determine this
application, details of how to do this will be provided within the notification sent out by Democratic
Services.

| have attached guidance notes with regards to representations that you may find useful.

Kind regards

Lesley

Lesley Cooke | Licensing Manager

t: 01904 552422| e: licensing@york.gov.uk

City of York Council | Public Protection

Place Directorate | Eco Depot, Hazel Court, James Street | York YO10 3DS

www.york.gov.uk | facebook.com/cityofyork | @CityofYork




Working together, to improve and make a difference

Privacy Notice

City of York Council respects your privacy. For details of the information we collect, how we use it and
who we may share it with, please visit https://www.york.gov.uk/privacy

From: .

Sent: 29 March 2022 21:58
To: licensing@york.gov.uk
Subject: objection to extending opening hours for 2 Many Wines

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

We, . o --—--- .7ould like to raise concerns
about the licencing application that has been submitted by 2 Many Wines at 3 Bishopthorpe Road to extend
their opening hours to 02:00 in the morning, 7 days a week and to seat customers outside during these
hours. Currently 2 Many Wines is open until 22:30, serving drinks until this time. This is a residential area
and the noise of customers outside the premises or leaving the premises so late at night would cause

considerable disturbance and bring the possibility of other anti-social behaviours.

2 Many wines has been a welcome addition to the strect and we wish the company well. However, since
there is already disturbance caused by some customers leaving the Angel on the Green at the earlier time of
23:00, there is no doubt that extended opening hours and extended boundaries of the licensed area outside
the current premises at 2 Many Wines will cause a significant increase in noise. We do not see the rationale
for extending opening hours to beyond that allowed at the Angel on the Green as well as other pubs in the
area such as The Swan.

Best wishes,
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Help protect the environment! - please don't print this email unless you really need to.
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This communication is from City of York Council.

The information contained within, and in any attachment(s), is confidential and legally privileged. It is for
the exclusive use of the intended recipient(s). If you are not the intended recipient(s), please note that any
form of distribution, copying or use of this communication, or the information within, is strictly prohibited
and may be unlawful. Equally, you must not disclose all, or part, of its contents to any other person.

If you have received this communication in error, please return it immediately to the sender, then delete
and destroy any copies of it.

City of York Council disclaims any liability for action taken in reliance on the content of this
communication.

City of York Council respects your privacy. For more information on how we use your personal data,
please visit https://www.york.gov.uk/privacy







Cooke, Lesley

From: >
Sent: 30 March 2022 11:24

To: licensing@york.gov.uk

Subject: 2 Many Wines Ltd

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

I would like to raise my concerns about the licencing application that has been submitted by 2 Many Wines
at 3 Bishopthorpe road to extend their opening hours to 02:00 in the morning, 7 days a week and to seat
customers outside during these hours. Currently 2 Many Wines is open till 23:00, serving drinks and playing
music indoors until this time. This area is a rcsidential area and the noise of customers outside the premises
or leaving the premises so late at night would cause considerable disturbance and bring the possibility of of
other anti social behaviours.

We are already have disturbance from the Angel on the Green at the earlier time of 23:00, there is no doubt
that extended opening hours and extended boundaries of the licensed area outside the current premises at 2
Many Wines will cause a significant increase in noise. I also note that the Angel on the Green, as part of
their licence has to have the outside seating area cleared by 20:00 so as to limit the impact on the local
residents. I feel this should also apply to 2 Many Wines so as not to impact on the area with noise and
possible anti social behaviours.

Yours Sincerely






Cooke, Lesley

From:

Sent: 30 March 2022 12:33
To: licensing@york.gov.uk
Subject: 2 Many Wines Ltd

This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

Hello,

I am a local resident living within 100 metres of the above mentioned business on Bishopthorpe Road.

I would like to raise concerns about the variation of their license conditions.

We already have noise from the Angel on the Green, having this until 2am from 2 Many Wines would
create extra unwanted noise, and the possibility of disturbance and other anti social behaviour. The fact that

2 established public houses in the area both have to close their beer gardens to prevent noise shows that
complaints have been raised in the past about noise.

I hope you take these comments into consideration, and refuse the application to vary the licence at 2 Many
Wines Ltd. I will be very disappointed if these extensions were granted in any form. Even having them sat
outside on the strect is upsetting to say the least.

Kind regards,






